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Gathering/Hoot/Training Schedule 
Flagstaff Area: Trinity Heights UMC 
TBA - Potluck at 5:00 PM, gathering at 6:00 PM.  
John Weber’s email is zzweber@juno.com 
 

Phoenix Area: Central UMC 
Dec 11 - 2nd Friday of each month Central UMC, 
1875 North Central Ave. Phoenix, corner of Central & 
Palm Lane, 6:30 PM Dessert/7:15 PM Worship.  
 
West Side Gathering at Spirit of Hope UMC  
Jan 22 - Located at 14403 N 75th Ave, Peoria (north 
of Thunderbird) 6:30 dessert potluck & fellowship, 
7:00 PM worship & communion. 
Valerie Fairchild 623-824-1357.    

 

Tucson Area:  
Jan 16 - 5:00 PM Potluck followed by worship/
communion in Sierra Vista 
Stephanie Hartung’s email is shartungdds@gmail.com 
 

Yuma Area: Potluck at 6 PM/gathering 7 PM 
TBA  
AnnaMarie Sollars’ email is amsazmama@aol.com 
 

Pick a gathering and join in the fun and fellowship! 

Walk #239, Feb 18-21, 2016 St. Paul’s UMC,  
Tucson, Dick Spining, Lay Director 
Walk #240, Feb 25-28, 2016 St. Paul’s UMC,  
Tucson, Sara Evans, Lay Director 
Walk #241, Jun 2-5, 2016 Trinity Heights UMC, 
Flagstaff, Rich Payne, Lay Director 
Walk #242, June 9-12, 2-16, Trinity Heights UMC, 
Flagstaff, Ellen Glasshagel, Lay Director 

 

Time to Renew Your Subscription! 
 

 If you choose to 
have the monthly Rooster 
Tales delivered to your 
home, rather than getting it 
online, it is time to renew 
your subscription for the 
price of $7 per year. 

 After each walk, all pilgrim names are en-
tered online to receive that version of the newslet-
ter. If a pilgrim has no email address, then they re-
ceive the hard copy of the newsletter free of charge 
for the first year after their walk. 
After that, they may sign up to continue the hard 
copy mailing of the newsletter. 
 If you would like to continue or start to re-
ceive your Rooster Tales via snail mail, please send 
your check made out to AZ Walk to Emmaus 
and mail in care of Janet Paterson, 2545 S  
Peonie Circle, Mesa, AZ 85209. 
 If you act quickly, there will be no lapse in 
coverage and you will continue to 
know what’s happening in your 
Emmaus Community! 
 
~Janet Paterson, 
  Editor 

 

Jesus is the Reason for the 
Season! Enjoy the Christmas 
holiday with family and 
friends. See you again in 
2016! 



MESSAGE FROM COMMUNITY SPIRITUAL DIRECTOR, JOHN FAIRCHILD 
 They followed a daily discipline of worship in the Temple followed by meals at home, every 

meal a celebration, exuberant and joyful, as they praised God. People in general liked what they 

saw. Every day their number grew as God added those who were saved. (Acts 2:46-47 Msg. – em-

phasis mine) 

 I love the phrasing of The Message for this passage out of the Acts of the Apostles. During 

this season of thanksgiving and celebration, I hope that worship is a part of your daily discipline as 

a follower of Jesus. A song on the radio or iTunes, followed by prayer and listening for God. I 

hope as you share meals with friends and family that they are joyful events with God at the center.  

 Notice the result of this daily discipline of worship and celebrating together – God added to 

their number! “People in general liked what they saw.” God’s grace and joy lived out through you 

is attractive, and isn’t that something the world needs? If you’ve been away from daily worship 

and avoiding celebrating together (church, home, etc.), why not jump back in the water and im-

merse yourself fully in the grace of the One who loves you. 

 I am honored to begin a season of serving you as your Community Spiritual Director and I 

thank you for your blessings and welcome. Please join me in thanking Rev. Jim Ek for his service!  

 May you be the Joy of the season as Christ’s light comes through you in grace and service. 

 ~Pastor John  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS NOMINATING COMMITTEE FORMED 

 In the next few months, there will be an opportunity for you to prayerfully consider if God is 
calling you to be more involved with the Arizona Walk to Emmaus. Several positions will be up for 
election in May.  
 One of those positions is Pre-Emmaus. What does Pre-Emmaus do? Here is what our By-
Laws say, ñPre-Emmaus works with all churches and proposes to the Board of Directors a plan for 
establishing and extending the Arizona Walk to Emmaus movement within the State of Arizona. Pre-
Emmaus assists all leaders in implementing the Pre-Emmaus phase of the movement in accord with 
the available Emmaus literature; conducts educational programs for potential pilgrims.ò In other 
words, you help local church Emmaus communities promote the Emmaus movement and share the 
good news of how the Arizona Walk to Emmaus develops strong Christian leadership.  
 Another of those positions is that of registrar. Are you organized and very detail-conscious? 
Three times a year, it is very busy at the registrarôs desk. You take in all applications from prospec-
tive pilgrims along with their deposit, keep track of all in-
formation supplied by the pilgrim and sponsor, then mail 
out invitations to attend the walk, print and laminate 
name badges, and sit at the registration table for some of 
the walks taking in the money and checking off invitees. 
Does this sound like something you might be interested 
in? 
 Please see or contact Dusty LaNoue, Ted 
Bachelder or Robbi Fowler listed on the back page if 
you might feel Godôs calling to be more involved by  
serving the Arizona Walk to Emmaus Community. Other 
positions will also be listed in future issues of the Rooster 
Tales. They include Treasurer, Agape Chairperson, Lay 
Director-Elect. More information will be available in 
months ahead. 



Message from 

 Our Community Lay Director, Wally Athey 

Awareness at an Open Table 
 Sometimes we need others to help us become more aware.  
 In the history of the church, wine has been the normal drink for Holy Communion. In 
the 19th century, Methodists and other denominations were persuaded that the unfermented 
juice of the grape was an important witness to the grace of God and of the churches resis-
tance to the abuses of alcoholic beverage. 
 The United Methodist Book of Worship says, "Although the historic and ecumenical 
Christian practice has been to use wine, the use of unfermented grape juice by The United 
Methodist Church and its predecessors since the late nineteenth century expresses pastoral 
concern for recovering alcoholics, enables the participation of children and youth, and sup-
ports the church's witness of abstinence." Awareness was raised. 
 Recently when Nike and the NFL planned to have the New York Jets and Buffalo Bills 
wear their special "Color Rush" uniforms, there probably wasn't a color blind person in the 
room. If there were, it's unlikely the uniform combination would have been approved. It 
looked like a Christmas celebration at MetLife Stadium with the Jets decked out in all green 
and the Bills wearing scarlet red from head to toe. As many as 8 percent of men and 0.5 per-
cent of women with Northern European ancestry have the common form of red-green color 
blindness. Social media helped raise awareness. 
 While the Arizona Walk to Emmaus rightly take pride in the open-
ness of the Communion Table, as a point of fact, we very often uninten-
tionally and routinely exclude some members of our community from 
full participation. We are speaking of those among us who suffer from 
celiac disease or other forms of gluten intolerance. Gluten is a protein 
present in many grains including wheat, rye, oats, and barley. You may 
learn more about celiac disease and related sensitivities at 
www.celiac.org. 
 Surely we do not intend to exclude people with celiac disease or gluten intolerance 
from receiving both the bread and the cup. Awareness can help us be a more inclusive com-
munity. The good news is there are solutions! Good tasting gluten-free bread and wafers are 
available from an increasing number of vendors. Check the internet for providers and prod-
ucts in your local area. Or, even better, find people in our communities who are willing to 
make their kitchens gluten-free so that they can bake totally gluten-free bread for our 
eventsðTeam meetings, Weekends, Gatherings, Candlelight and Closing Worship. 
 The simplest solution: Use only gluten-free bread or wafers. Serving everyone the 
same kind of elements keeps everything simple and singles out no one. A second-best solu-
tion: Provide easily accessible alternative serving stations for gluten free elements (bread 
and cup). Be sure the gluten-free elements never come into contact with gluten-containing 
elements. They must remain physically separated at all times. Be sure to provide an entirely 
separate chalice for those receiving gluten-free elements. However you choose to serve glu-
ten-free elements, always make it clear you are doing so, and indicate where and how they 
may be received. This may be done onscreen or by a brief verbal announcement at the be-
ginning. 
 We are called as part of an Emmaus community to serve any and all, so it is only 
through awareness that we can make that happen. 



EMMAUS OFFICE  480-632-2199 
Community Lay Director . . . . . . . . . . .Wally Athey  
623-362-2841 . . . . . . . . . . . Wally.athey@hotmail.com  
Community Lay Director - Elect . . Dusty LaNoue  
480-831-2811 . . . . . . . . . . . wlanoue@centurylink.net  
Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Debbie Bachelder  
480-963-0722 . . . . . . . . . . . .debbachelder@gmail.com  
Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Alan Fisher  
602-978-5094 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . alan.l.fisher@cox.net  
Agape . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Becky Case  
480-748-6057 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .bcase567@gmail.com  
Communications . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Holly Case  
480-734-9493 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . hncase84@gmail.com  
4th Day . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Colleen Centner  
602-695-0811 . . . . . . . . . colleenthebean1@gmail.com  
Music . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ted Bachelder  
602-820-3777 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . tbachelder@cox.net  
Registrar . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Janet Paterson  
480-632-2199 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . JPaterRus@aol.com  

Pre-Emmaus . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  
 
Three Day . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Red Hinckley  
623-332-4126 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . redrider9593@q.com  
Community Spiritual Director . . . . . . . . . . . John Fairchild  
480-707-3552  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  sohpastor@gmail.com 
Southern Arizona . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Hal Lofgren  
520-663-0775 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Weeg0880@cox.net  
& . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Charlie Edwards  
520-576-3494. . . . . . . . . . . . . . cmedwards4873@yahoo.com  
Northern Arizona . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Sarah McGuire  
928-853-3584. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . samgmmcx5@aol.com  
& . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . John Weber  
928-225-0989 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . zzweber@juno.com  
Central Arizona . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Bob Cook 
602-818-7153 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . rcook14@cox.net 
&      Robbi Fowler 
602-686-0506 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . roberta_fowler@yahoo.com 
Chrysalis . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Becky Weber  
928-527-4212 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . zzweber@juno.com 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS, 2015 
AZ Walk to Emmaus 
P. O. Box 86309 
Phoenix, AZ 85080-6309 
Website address:  
www.azemmaus.org 
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